DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
October 11, 2011
The meeting began at 6:37 p.m.
Those present introduced themselves.

District representatives Superintendent Dr. Mike Lovett, Pete Willcoxon Sr., and George Kimball presented a slide show on the upcoming district levy renewal.
The business meeting began at 7:25 p.m.

Becky Richnofsky is the timekeeper for tonight’s meeting.

The September 13th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Secretary’s report – Jennifer Weddell

John Rogers received the most votes of the four candidates for the new parent position on board and has been added to the MIPTO board.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming

· Angel suggested that part of the November board meeting should cover general business and operations issues regarding our 501(c)3 organization.  The board officers will meet before the November meeting to review the issues to discuss.
· Including two deposits made in October the gross income for Chip Shoppe will be just over $20,000. We had budgeted $14,000. Including one deposit made in October the gross income for parent donations, including GiveMN (online) donations, is just over $3,400, compared to the budgeted amount of $6,000. At conferences we will have a MIPTO table with donation form and envelopes for anyone wanting to make a donation.  
· We should send another reminder about donation options before the end of 2011.  It was agreed that we could attach the donation letter to the Buzz Sheet in December.
· The board voted by email on September 27 and 28 in favor of making a $100 donation to the family of Stacy Rohrer, in memory of Stacy, mother of 2 Matoska students, who passed away 9/27/11.
Principal’s report – John Leininger:

Five iPads have arrived in the media center and staff are now determining the best way to get them in students’ hands.

PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention and Support) assembly was today and a lot of fun.  We are very strongly promoting positive behavior.

The buses are getting out of the parking lot after school faster than last year.  Lunch lines are much faster than last year as well, with the addition of a second keypad for the lunch accounts.
We’re just completing MAP testing and teachers will be sharing this information at goal-setting conferences starting this week.  Overall we’re seeing good growth and good results for Matoska students.  We met our AYP targets in all areas except one, within the Special Education/reading cell.  We’re looking at ways to improve in all areas and in this one in particular.  More than 25% of our Special Education students did exceed expectations, and as a district we met all expectations for AYP.  
Last year we piloted an online volunteer system that turned out to be cumbersome.  On Oct. 25th there will be an all-volunteer meeting and a new, more intuitive system will be introduced at that time.

Ashland Productions will be getting underway soon with the student musical of Hansel and Gretel.  

Fourth graders will be going to Camp St. Croix for a day-long team-building and trust-building experience on October 31st.  Jeanne Mack thanked the MIPTO for providing funds to support this trip.

Staff update

The second grade classes went to see the play Mercy Watson at the Children’s Theater and it was a wonderful experience for the students.
School board update – George Kimball
George Kimball described the school board’s role in creating policy for the district and reviewing existing district policies for best practices, including seeking feedback from staff at the schools and the public.  All district policies are on the district website.  Revisions to policies or new policies are on the agenda of school board meetings throughout their review and adoption.
Fundraising update
Gayle Chapman gave the Box Tops update.  We raised about $1,200 in our box top drive last year, so Gayle is suggesting we have two drives this year, one in November and one early in 2012.  This year the Box Tops organization has partnered with Hanes so that if we order our t-shirts using their forms we can earn an extra 10 cents per shirt.
Cami gave an update on the Chip Shoppe fundraiser.  About 20 kids earned the free limo ride for selling a certain number of items.  The delivery truck will be here on October 18 and we are looking for a few people to help organize and hand out orders that day, between about 1 pm and 6 pm. 
Open Forum

Shannon suggested that we talk about what kind of support the MIPTO could or should provide in the event of the death in a family of a student member.  The board agreed to put that on November’s agenda and discuss whether there should be a protocol for this kind of situation.
There was a discussion about how we can help publicize the good things that our students and school are doing.  Ideas included sharing events and successes with the district, the White Bear Press, and area businesses that have signs.  George Kimball suggested we talk to Marissa Vette, district communications director, about how schools can submit information in a uniform way, with PTO help and coordinated with school office staff.

A Facebook page for the school was suggested.  Comments were that it could be great publicity and for public relations but it would need to be monitored and managed carefully.
Cami thanked John Leininger for the 5th grade math program with Kirsten Duoos.  He elaborated that there are some very strong math students in 5th grade and that the data showed that they needed to be challenged at a higher level.
Angel announced that there will be an internal audit of the MIPTO books and sought volunteers to do this.  Shannon Otto suggested that we ask Pete Willcoxon, Sr. for advice on what to look for.  Cami Raeburn and Shannon volunteered to do the audit.

The meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.
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The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, November 15 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
